THAN
TAMPA HOMEOWNERS, AN ASSOCIATION OF NEIGHBORHOODS,

MEETING OF January 9, 2019, HELD AT UNION STATION
1. President Jerry Frankhouser opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. by asking for a moment of silence to reflect on our mission and that we pledge allegiance to the flag.  He then asked that we introduce ourselves.

2. Our guest was Mike Paterson of the Neighborhood Enhancement Division (formerly Code Enforcement).  Mr. Paterson opened his remarks by asking for citizen cooperation on streets lights.  Should we notice a non-functioning street light, he asked that we phone Customer Service at (813) 274-5545 to report the number on the pole.  They will have TECO correct it.  The remainder of his presentation consisted of an open conversation with the members of he audience on local 
3. Sally Flynn reported that she had received thanks for our contribution to Paint-Your- Heart-Out, Tampa.  This event this year will be held on April 13.
4. The secretary presented the minutes of the November Meeting, which were approved.  He also noted that he had sent the annual report.

5. Sally Flynn gave the Treasurer’s Report for two months.  In October, she deposited dues from Bayshore Beautiful and Ballast Point.  No debits were incurred.  No activity occurred on the account in November.

6. The secretary noted that several associations are hosting candidate forums for the candidates for mayor and city council for the March election.  As these are open to the public, he asked that people inform him of the details of these so that he can make a calendar to tend to the THAN e-list.  The more we know about the candidates, the better informed will be our vote.  Please respond SOON!
7. The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 13, from 7:00 till 9:00 p.m., at Union Station.

Respectfully submitted, 

Fredric Zerla, Secretary

